
Message from the District Governor
Lions Clubs District 14-C family,

October had been 
a very busy month, 
but I am really sad to 
see it end. Lion/
Lioness Deb and I 
had the joy of vis-
iting 11 clubs last 
month, along with 
attending the Council 
Meeting in 
Grantville. Each club 
showed us why we 

are proud of being Lions and we thank them all for 
their hospitality and service.

Your District 14-C was the host of the October 
Council Meeting. I wish to thank PDG Shirley and 
Lion Clair Starner, PDG George and Lion Gloria 
Anne Hilsinger, and VDG Dennis for all their 
efforts in hosting the Council Meeting. Many of our 
clubs and zones donated raffle baskets to help cover 
the cost of the event. We thank you all. It was an 
Unforgettable weekend.
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News from the Lions’ Den
District 14-C
November 2016

As I write this, the Lions year is one-third over 
and our membership in District 14-C is on the posi-
tive side. This does not surprise me as I know many 
clubs are making a special effort to increase mem-
bership in honor of our Lions Centennial year.

When it comes to new members, one area I 
would like to see us make an improvement is ori-
entation. PDG Gus Fridenvalds has agreed to pro-
vide orientation for these new (and even expe-
rienced) members of your club. Please feel free to 
contact him to make arrangements to visit your club 
for this training. The sooner you can have members 
“hit the ground running,” the sooner they become 
more effective serving your club and your com-
munity.

Saturday, November 19th is our 2nd District 
Cabinet meeting of this Lions year. This meeting 
will be held at the York Springs Fire Hall beginning 
at 9:30 AM. Cabinet members who have the green 
jackets are requested to wear them.

November is Diabetes Awareness month and our 
guest speaker at the Cabinet Meeting will be PDG 
Dr. Don Gilbala, a member of the Butler Lions Club 
in District 14-N, near Pittsburgh. PDG Don has 
been active as a professional, and as a volunteer, in 
the healthcare field for over 45 years.

District Treasurer Phil Olphin has a final update 
on the Strides walk for Diabetes Awareness held at 
the August Cabinet Meeting. Our 14-C family 
raised an amazing $365.00, just for going on a stroll 
on a beautiful day. Great job everyone!

“ALL ABOARD TO SERVE”
DG Kerry McKnight
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See Governor Kerry’s visitation schedule 
for November on next page! Don’t miss 
his visit to your club!

http://e-district.org/sites/14c/
mailto:DGMcKnight@att.net
mailto:DGMcKnight@att.net
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From the First Vice District Governor:
Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos,

Providing orientation to new Lions regarding the 
basic tenets of Lionism is an important responsibil-

ity of club leaders and 
district officials. Even 
many current member 
are woefully unin-
formed about the vision, 
mission, and purpose of 
our local clubs and 
Lions Clubs 
International. 

Overview infor-
mation is easily 
obtained and available 
to members in The Lion
magazine. More 
detailed and specific 

information can be gained by studying the Standard 
Club Constitution and By-laws. While not the most 
enthralling reading material, it is important for our 
club leaders to know and understand how clubs are 
to be organized and run, in order to remain true to 
the principles upon which our organization was 
founded. Also, a complete orientation program is 
available to clubs at the LCI website: http://
lionsclubs.org. As DG Kerry mentioned in his mes-
sage, contact PDG Gus Fridenvalds for more infor-
mation regarding orientation.

One of the cornerstone principals of Lions as an 
organization is that 100% of the funds we raise 
from our fundraisers goes back to the community. 
As stated in the Standard Club Constitution, Article 
XII, Section 1, “All funds raised from the public 
must be returned to public use, including money 
accumulated from invested public funds. The only 
deductions that may be made from the activity 
accounts are the direct operating expenses of the 
fundraising activity.” In addition, Article XII, 
Section 2, of the Standard Club Constitution and 
By-laws clearly states that club administrative costs 
are to be covered “through contributions from mem-
bers through dues, fines and other individual contri-
butions.” 

This principle needs to be emphasized with pro-
spective members, and current members need to be 
reminded of this principle on a regular basis. Why? 
Because SERVICE is at the heart of what we do as 
Lions, and fundraisers provide the means by which 

First VDG Dennis Cope

we are able to serve our communities, support our 
district and state projects, and help individuals 
around the world. Maintaining a clear distinction 
between funds raised and spent for project versus 
administrative expenses is critical. It is the respon-
sibility of every Lion, Lioness and Leo to be sure 
this principle is upheld in his or her club in order to 
maintain the integrity of the organization. 

As we celebrate our first century of service and 
enter our second century, let’s make sure we remain 
true to the principles upon which our organization 
was founded.

Yours in Service,
Dennis Cope
1st Vice District Governor
dennis.cope@icloud.com 
717-357-3142

Governor’s Visits This Month
Tues., November. 1.....Upper Adams County Lions
Wed., November 2......Hanover W. Manheim Lions
Thurs., November 10. .Spring Grove Lions
Mon., November 14....New Cumberland Lions
Tues., November 15....Windsor Lions
Wed., November 16.....Kreutz Creek Valley Lions
Tues., November 22....Hanover Lions
Wed., November 23....Shiloh Lions
Mon., November 28....York Mt. Rose Lions

District Administrator Can 
Help with Web and Reporting

District Governor Kerry McKnight has 
appointed me to the office of District Administrator. 
This new district position allows me to make certain 
edits to club and district information on the LCI 
website (MyLCI). I have not completely explored 
what information I can change but I do know I can 
remove and add some district officers and the same 
with club officers. I don’t have access to any district 
or club officer passwords. I guess we will explore 
this new position together. So, if you have any 
questions about your club information or would like 
me to change something let me know.

Lion George Reisinger, PDG

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net
http://www.lionsclubs.org
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Points Contest — Lions Clubs
First Quarter
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Lioness Points Contest
First Quarter

Most Lions Clubs in Pennsylvania strive to be 
active and full of life. Club members all have their 
own stories as to how they became involved in 
Lionism and what motivates them to stay involved 
at the levels they do. 

We all owe our thanks to these dedicated indi-
viduals who make up our wonderful Pennsylvania 
Lions, for without them Lions could not do the 
amazing things we need to do to help our fellow 
citizens. Not only do many of these Lions serve 
individually and in a club, but they serve with their 
spouses and families. 

One such couple is John and Lisa Griffie. Both 
John and Lisa are members of the New Oxford 
Lions Club, which was formed in 1939 and has 
been serving the community for 77 years. Both of 
these amazing Lions have served for many years in 
their club. Lion John joined the New Oxford Lions 
in 1996, after spending twenty-two years with the 
Abbottstown Lions, and has served in many differ-
ent offices. He has also served as zone chair on 
three separate occasions. John is joined in Lionism 
by his brother Clyde, who is a member of the West 
Manheim Lions Club. 

 Lion Lisa grew up in the New Salem area, 
where her father was active in many community 
organizations and events. Because of his example, 
she joined the New Oxford Lions Club in 1998, 
where she has served as Secretary and is currently 
President. When she joined, two other women were 
members in the club, and they now have five 
women in the 33 member organization. She enjoys 
fundraising, and is one of those Lions who is always 
helping out behind the scenes to make sure that club 
projects go smoothly. 

Being active in their own Lions Club was not 
enough for Lion John and Lion Lisa. Lion John 
served several terms as Zone Chair, served on the 

District Council, and was District Governor during 
the 2015-2016 term. Lion John is currently our 
Immediate Past District Governor. In addition to 
being President of the New Oxford Lions Club, 
Lion Lisa serves as the current Zone Chair for Zone 
1-A. Never one to refuse to help, she also accepted 
the challenge of the position as the Second Vice 
District Governor of District 14-C, and is on her 
way to becoming District Governor in two years. 

Their involvement in local, zone and district 
positions has given John and Lisa the opportunity to 
see Lionism on many different levels. They are very 
encouraged to see spouses and family members of 
current Lions attend events at all levels, and believe 
that these family members will perhaps join the 
ranks of Lionism in the future; but their support of 
their spouses and local Lions Clubs is invaluable 
today. 

Lion John and Lion Lisa are an example to all 
clubs and their members of what we can accomplish 
by embracing family and women into membership 
to increase our ranks and continue our tradition of 
service, guaranteeing the future of their club, zone 
and district.

Lion Michael and 
Lion Theresa Craley
Family and Women’s
Specialists

The Griffies: Serving Together

mailto:dartha430@comcast.net
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mailto:kroutdeere@comcast.net
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District 14-C Clubs are Busy Serving

District Governor Kerry inducted three 
new members during his visit to the 
Newville Lions on Tuesday, October 
11th. The new members are Lloyd Bier, 
Kathy Biscuit and Duane Wert. Their 
sponsors are Bruce Lemmon and Dan 
Brant.

The Susquehanna Lions participated in the 
annual Manchester/Mt. Wolf Halloween Parade. 
Visit the Susquehanna Lions website at http://
www.susquehannalions.org/  to see the results 
and more photos of the 2016 Halloween Parade.

Two from Mt. Holly Springs Lions (and more on the next page): On left, David Deutsch, Mount Holly Springs 
Lions club presents a check to the Food Bank of the United Methodist Church’s Claudia Robertson. And on right, 
Annan Hollinger, Mount Holly Springs Lions Club presents a check to Mount Holly Sports Association 
representative Curt Bream to purchase a new bench for the sports field.

http://www.susquehannalions.org/gallery/2016_halloween_parade/index.html
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More Service Pictures from Clubs in 14-C

Still from Mt. Holly Springs Lions: On left, David Deutsch, Mount Holly Springs Lions Club, presents a check to 
the Food Bank of The First Church of God’s Linda Guise. And on right, Annan Hollinger and Rachel Bear, Mount 
Holly Springs Lions Club, presenting a check to Greg Bretzman from our yard sale fund raiser for him. Greg is 
battling stage 4 liver cancer.

PDG George Hilsinger (Jacksonville Lions) 
prepares for the basket raffle at the recent State 
Council Meeting.

DISTRICT 14-C CONVENTION
Saturday, April 22, 2017

Registration Begins 12:30
Wyndham Garden

2000 Loucks Road, York, PA
Join us as we celebrate 100 years 

of Lions Service

Hanover Lions Tag Day
The Hanover Lions Club is currently engaged in 

its Annual Tag Day program soliciting donations at 
the local Market House as well as at the gates of 
local high school football games. The project’s pur-
pose is to raise money to support the Guthrie 
Children’s Library program. Anyone interested in 
supporting this effort should contact Ken Zinn at 
717-633-9876.

Come to the Next
District Cabinet Meeting
All Lions, Lionesses, and Leos 

Welcome!
Saturday, November 19, 2016

York Springs Fire Hall
400 Main St., York Springs

9:30 - 12:00 NOON
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Pictured from left to right, Past-President Terry 
Kemp of the East Prospect Lions Club presents the 
Lion of the Year Award to Past President Lion 
Howard Clever for 2015 -2016. 

Lion Terry said this about him: Lion Howard has 
willingly participated in all club regular and fund 
raising events. These include organizing and man-
aging our Craley Day ice cream booth and pit beef 
sales which support the Canadochly Released Time 
Program. With the accomplishment of these and 
other projects, he has made significant contri-
butions to improve our club. He can always be 
counted upon to make our club a better organi-
zation to serve our community.

Congratulations, Lion Howard - well deserved.

And We Keep Climbing in District 14-C!

The Hanover Lions Club recently inducted 
seven new members raising total new 
membership in 2016 to nine members. 
 Inducted were (seated): Dan Lawrence, 
Andy Groft, and Bill Snyder.  Standing are: 
Lion Induction Chair Immediate PDG John 
Griffie, Lion Sponsor Vance Stabley, Lion 
Sponsor John Zinn, Carl Scozzaro, Matt 
Wootton, Teddy Baldwin, Adria Wagoner, 
Lion Sponsor Carl Waldmann, and Lion 
Sponsor and Club Membership Chair Ken 
Zinn.

Members of the Hanover Lions Club 
participated in the Biathlon Built For 
Two benefit held recently at Codorus State Park. 
Pictured are Lion Gerry DeGroft, Kurt and 
Sarah Riser, Lion Fred Baber, Randy Brady 
receiving a club donation of $500 from Lion 
President Dwain Smith, Lion Jack Stewart and 
Lion Judith Stewart. The annual Biathlon Built 
for 2 is a run/bike event supporting the Mason 
Brady Dollars for Scholars Scholarship and the 
Kurt Riser Medical Fund. More information 
about the Hanover Lions Club can be found on 
its Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/
HanoverPaLionsClub/about 

https://www.facebook.com/HanoverPaLionsClub/about


UPCOMING LION EVENTS
Date Event Location Contact Information

Ongoing Tag Sale for Guthrie Library Hanover Market & Football Games see p. 8
Nov. 5 Christmas Bazaar New Freedom Community Ctr. see p. 14
Nov. 19 District Cabinet York Springs Fire Hall DG Kerry

Nov. 26 Christmas Tree Lighting Freedom Green Park, New Freedom see p. 13
Dec. 1 Christmas Show American Music Theatre see p. 12
Jan 21-23 Emerging Lions Institute Chicago click here

Feb. 8 District Cabinet St. Paul’s UM, Manchester reserve the date!
April 22 District Convention Wyndham Garden, York see p. 8
May 18-20 State Convention Seven Springs reserve the date!

June 30, 2017 International Convention Chicago click here
June 29, 2018 International Convention Las Vegas click here
July 5 , 2019 International Convention Milan, Italy click here
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King Lion Jack Nailor of the Dillsburg Lions 
presents DG Kerry with a check to support the 
Governor’s projects.

The Dillsburg Lions Club repaired its pavilion at 
Logan Park and replaced its timeworn signs on 
the pavilion. Lion John Cocklin works on 
installing new T-111 siding on the pavilion.

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/emerging-leadership-institutes/index.php
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/all-lcicon-locations.pdf
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Welcome to Our New Members!
Member Club Sponsor

Michael L. Berney Camp Hill Richard Gulden
Nicholas B. Bullock Dallastown Robert Schmuck
Theodore C. Baldwin Hanover Carl Waldman
Andy J. Groft Hanover Kenneth Zinn
Daniel E. Lawrence Hanover Kenneth Zinn
Carl Scozzaro Hanover John Zinn
William G. Snyder Hanover Normand Raboin
Adria D. Wagoner Hanover Carl Waldman
Matthew T. Wootton Hanover Carl Waldman
Jessica A. Jordan Hanover West Manheim Twp. Clyde Griffie
Philip Ledgard Hanover West Manheim Twp. Kenneth Raleigh
Scott D. Altland Jacobus John Swords, Jr.
Janet R. Diehl Jacobus Alan Diehl
Kali P. Nyland Jacobus Alan Diehl
Barbara J. Boise Mt. Holly Springs Lois Stoner
Kathy M. Biscuit Newville Daniel Brant
Lance E. Grove Red Lion David Reichard
Clair E. Weigle III Red Lion David Reichard
Roan B. Evert Stewartstown Donald Scarborough
Robert J. Wright Stewartstown Donald Scarborough
David A. Mickley Susquehanna Jens Puhlmann
Jean Gleaves York White Rose William Gleaves

Climbing New Mountains Together as Lions!

In Memory of our Deceased Members
Member Club

Paul Claus Arendtsville
Carlton Jacobs East Berlin
Harry W. Hall New Cumberland
Wayne S. Heberlig Plainfield

Directory Change
Immediate PDG John and Zone Chair/Second VDG 
Lisa Griffie, the correct phone number is 717-624-
8165. Please make the correction on pages 18 and 
34 of your Directory.
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101 Reasons to Volunteer,

Be a positive influence, Have Fun, Learn about life, Give and gain;
Connect with the community, Do your part, Grow from the experience;
Find Personal satisfaction, Improve your outlook on life.

Impact a child’s future, Help wipe out poverty, Bridge the gap;
Share the joy, Lift someone’s spirits, Preserve the environment;
Erase illiteracy, Explore new vistas, Keep active, Help Your neighbors.

Experience different lifestyles, Showcase good citizenship, Bring new meaning to life;
Fight crime, Learn and serve, Feel appreciated, Develop new skills, Feel appreciated;
Set an example for the kids, Become confident, Gain new insights, Build a better future.

Face New Challenges, Meet new people, Network your now-how;
Provide comfort to one or many, Feel good about yourself, Bring the community together;
Reach out to a stranger, Work for a cause, Join the excitement, Take on tough tasks.

Build shelters for the homeless, Brighten someone’s day, Assist at an agency;
Get those juices flowing, Give hope to others, Raise awareness, Relieve disaster;
Run or walk for a cure, Be part of a team, Promote a project, Connect generations.

Pass along wisdom, Make your mark, Feed the hungry, Share some hugs;
Be a beacon on the horizon, Renovate rundown remains, Get involved in the movement;
Show your compassion, Increase your self-worth, Mentor a minor, Be an angel on earth.

Partner your knowledge, Contribute to the lives of others, Declare your dedication;
Cheer up a shut-in, Gain self-esteem, Build a stronger community, Spread the joy;
Make a dream come true, Ease someone’s burden, Delight in your efforts.

Help those who cannot help themselves, Thrill in the adventure;
Plot a community garden, Right a wrong, Blaze a trail, Share your vision;
Be part of a solution, Help others stay healthy, Be a pal, Make your community safe.

Tutor a teen, Count new blessings, Understand new cultures, Lend at hand at school;
Achieve harmony in life, Motivate others, Develop new talents, Take pride in giving;
Clean up the park, Foster justice, Savor the love of others, Make new friends.

Glory in the gratitude, Take action now, Get energized;
Teach others, Take time to show you care.

Make the world a better place.

(copied)
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Lions District 14-C
W. Stevens Shipman, Newsletter Editor
436 E Ridge Road
Dillsburg PA 17019

Future District Cabinet 
Meetings

Please reserve these dates!

Saturday, November 19, 2016
York Springs Fire Hall

400 Main St., York Springs
9:30 - 12:00 NOON

Saturday, February 18, 2017
St. Paul’s United Methodist 
Church, 4360 Board Road

Manchester
9:30 - 12:00 NOON

District Convention
Celebrating 100 Years of Lionism

Saturday, April 22, 2017
Wyndham Garden, York

You Can Tell Others About 
Your Club

Lion Steve Shipman (Dillsburg Lions) is editor 
of this newsletter.

Lion Steve needs your news and information. 
The best way to get him items is to send pictures as 
JPEG files (they don’t look as good if he takes them 
from your PDF), and text as either a Word docu-
ment or a Rich Text Format (rtf) file. He cannot 
open WordPerfect or Microsoft Publisher files, and 
please watch your Word settings so they don’t come 
to his Mac in the infamous winmail.dat format.

Send him items at prsteveshipman@gmail.com, 
or call or text him at 570-916-7780. If you have not 
entered the computer age, his snail mail is 436 E 
Ridge Rd, Dillsburg PA 17019. Glossy photos work 
best. He is happy to retype text. If you give him an 
idea of how you want your item to appear, he will 
do his best.

We want to publish on the first of each 
month, so please submit ALL material at 
least a week before that date!

mailto:prsteveshipman@gmail.com

